
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 26 August 2004 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 Mr Charlie Hand of 360 Papanui Road presented a submission on behalf of the residents of Papanui 

Road objecting to a bridal wear boutique opening in the area.  The residents were of the opinion that 
the boutique should not be situated in a residential zone.   

 
 The Chairperson thanked Mr Hand for his presentation. 
 
 (Note: Norm Withers retired from this item and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon). 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


